GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 12, 2020
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, February 12,  2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Acting Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato






J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


W. Healey






Ald. M. Hardiman



D. Worroll






Ald. R. Vitali
M. Blake







J. O’Connell








B. Nash

N. Veccharelli















II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held on January 8, 2020.

Commissioners’ O’Connell and Blake made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held January 8, 2020. Motion carried unanimously. 
IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato reported someone got on the property in an ATV and fortunately there was no damage to the course.  Chairman Amato shared photos to the tracks left by the ATV.  He further stated that he me with Tim Maher and it was determined that access had been gained on the right side of the driveway.  Chairman Amato stated he contacted Chris Saley, Public Works Director, and had decorative boulders placed along the location and that the Commission may wish to consider placing fence along this boundary similar to the other side.
Chairman Amato stated that based on the motion in January to proceed with work on the course he spoke to Chris Saley about clearing the property on North Street and where the bathrooms will be located.  He stated the bathroom will have a walkway with no vehicular access from the Golf Course.  Chairman Amato stated that it will be some time before this is constructed.  Chairman Amato also discussed trees that recently been removed.

VI.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds –  Vice Chairman Healey distributed a report he prepared to be submitted with a transfer from open space.  Vice-Chairman Healey stated the report is self-explanatory and lays out the work the Commission would like to have done. Brief discussion ensued.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances as of February 12, 2020 in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $865, Secretarial fees $250, Water account $19,062, Fund 18 $192,684 and Open Space $98,833.  
Commissioner Worroll reported he appeared before the Finance Board for the annual budget meeting.
VI.
Unfinished Business
None.
VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
No report.
VIII.  
New Business 
None
There being no further business before the Commission, Commissioner O’Connell and Commissioner O’Connell made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 5:51 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Toni Jo Weeks







Recording Secretary
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